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 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
 

Pursuant to M. G. L. c. 13, § 32A; c. 30A; c. 112, § 61, and c. 141, §§ 2, 2A the Board of State 
Examiners of Electricians and the Board of Electricians’ Appeals will hold a public hearing 
relative to the proposed promulgation of amendments to the Board’s regulations at 237 Code 
Mass. Regs. §§ 14.00 (Examinations for Licensure) and 15.00 (Licensure without Examination).  
By these proposed amendments, the Board seeks to: remove outdated and unnecessary 
requirements which have become burdensome on license applicants; provide new pathways to 
licensure; and otherwise clarify language which may have led to confusion, thus making 
compliance easier and more cost effective.  A small business impact statement has been filed 
with the Secretary of the Commonwealth’s Office.   
 
The Board will hold the public hearing as follows (pre-registration is not required): 
 
Monday, August 18, 2025, from 9:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.: 
By videoconference 
Join the meeting 
Meeting ID: 250 774 201 730 0 
Passcode: nN36tp2u 
Or call in to: 
(857) 327-9245, Phone Conference ID: 948 621 856# 
 
Interested Parties will be given an opportunity to present testimony orally at this hearing.  The 
Board will also accept written comments received prior to the hearing regarding the regulations 
sent via email at electricians.board@mass.gov or by mail at this address:   
 
Board of State Examiners of Electricians 
Division of Occupational Licensure 
1 Federal St., 6th Floor 
Boston, MA 02110-2012  
 
Written comments must be received by 5:00 p.m. on Thursday, August 28, 2025.  A copy of the 
proposed regulations may be obtained at the Board’s web site located at: 
https://www.mass.gov/orgs/board-of-state-examiners-of-electricians or by contacting the Board 
office directly at the above address or by phone: (617) 727-9931.   

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YWM1OGFjYjEtMzNiOS00N2Q3LThkOTUtMjYxOTM2ZWI2NTVl%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%223e861d16-48b7-4a0e-9806-8c04d81b7b2a%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222af4a4c4-dbbf-4cf7-8eaf-912971b07d99%22%7d

